
  
Jeffrey W. Cown, Director 
 
Land Protection Branch 
4244 International Parkway 
Suite 104 
Atlanta, Georgia 30354 
404-362-2537 
 

 

 

 

 
Tyler Boyles 
Manager, Environmental Affairs 
Georgia Power Company  
241 Ralph McGill Boulevard  
Atlanta, GA  30308 
 
Email: TJBOYLES@southernco.com 
 
SUBJECT: Coweta County – Georgia Power Company 

Plant Yates Inactive CCR Landfill - Gypsum Stack  
Permit Number 038-016D (CCR)  
Release from CCR Handling Permit  
GEOS Submittal No. 854619                   

 
Dear Mr. Boyles: 
   
The Georgia Environmental Protection Division (EPD) has completed its evaluation of the Certification of 
Decontamination and Completion of Closure activities and the Release from CCR Permit request submitted 
via GEOS 854619 on July 8, 2024 and revised on November 15, 2024. The enclosed Release from CCR 
Handling Permit is hereby issued, which officially designates the facility as closed and released. If 
additional CCR areas are discovered, EPD must be immediately notified, and the areas appropriately 
managed in compliance with applicable regulations. 
 
This Permit Release does not relieve the owner/and or operator from complying with any other federal, 
state, or local requirements concerning the future use of the property.  
 
This Release from CCR Handling Permit is now in effect; however, under Georgia Law it is subject to 
appeal for thirty (30) days following issuance and is subject to modification or possible vacation if appealed. 
Should an appeal be received within the 30-day appeal period, you will be notified immediately. 
 
If you have any questions regarding this Release from CCR Handling Permit, please contact Keith Stevens 
at (470) 251-2515 or Keith.Stevens@dnr.ga.gov. 
 

Sincerely, 
 
  
 
William Cook  
Program Manager 
Solid Waste Management Program 

 
 
cc: Keith Stevens, Beverly Tipton, EPD (via email) 
File: GEOS  854619 

11/25/2024



  
 

        PERMIT NO.: 038-016D (CCR) 
        RELEASE DATE: 
 

 
LAND PROTECTION BRANCH 

 
Release From CCR Handling Permit  

 
Permittee Name: Georgia Power Company 
 
Permittee Address: 241 Ralph McGill Boulevard NE, Atlanta, GA 30308 
 
In accordance with the provisions of the Georgia Comprehensive Solid Waste Management Act, 
O.C.G.A. 12-8-20 (the Act) and the Rules for Solid Waste Management, Subject 391-3-4 (the Rules) 
promulgated pursuant thereto, this Release from Coal Combustion Residual (CCR) Handling Permit is 
issued for the following: 

 
Coweta County – Georgia Power Company, Plant Yates Inactive CCR Landfill - Gypsum 
Stack – Permit Number 038-016D (CCR) located at 708 Dyer Road, Newnan, GA 30263 
(Latitude 33.4664° N, Longitude -84.8994° W). 
 

All statements and supporting data submitted to the Department of Natural Resources, Environmental 
Protection Division, have been evaluated, considered, and relied upon in the issuance of this Release 
from CCR Handling Permit. 

 
This permit is now in effect; however, under Georgia law it is subject to appeal for 30 days following 
issuance and is subject to modification or revocation on evidence of noncompliance: (i) with any 
provision of the Act or of the Rules promulgated pursuant thereto; or (ii) with any representation made 
in the above mentioned application or the statements and supporting data entered therein or attached 
thereto.                  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 Jeffrey W. Cown, Director 
 Environmental Protection Division 
    

11/25/2024




